
On Thursday November 17th seven FOSM volunteers returned to the Challenge Trail 

extension, along with Jeff Cervantes from the SRD crew; Kerry Wood, Cibola Trails & 

Wilderness Manager; and Russell Berman, Cibola Assistant Trails & Wilderness Manager. 

Despite cold and snowy conditions, the ground was mostly unfrozen and good progress 

was made… even with KOB filming and interviewing the crew! After the film crew left, 

Kerry and Russell joined in the tread-building fun, “constructing dirt paths.” ;-) 

The volunteers were David Bernstein, Jenny Blackmore, Sim Cook, Luis Cuadros,      

Byron Garner, Jim Houle and Scott Sunde. 

Photos by Jenny Blackmore.  Stills by Luis Cuadros. 
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    A chilly start, but workable soil.  Those in front encounter steeper terrain. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                    David, Byron, Sim                                 Sim discovers a root? 
                                                                               Or a patch of frozen ground 
 



 
                                          Shade or sun, it’s a beautiful day 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                            
                            Jim, Jeff, Luis 
     
                                                                              Luis adds some finishing touches 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                Look what Byron found! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                           
 
 
 
 
 
              What film crew…? 
             Scott stays focused                             
                                                                            The man behind the KOB camera. 
                                                                            Kerry and Russell can’t wait. 
 
                                                                            
                                                                              
 
                                                                                                
                                                                                                  “… most of these 
                                                                                                   volunteers are retired 
                                                                                                   doctors and dentists.” 
                                                                                                    
                                                                                                       This week it was 
                                                                                                       completely true! 
 
 
 
David, Sim, Byron, Scott, Jim, Luis – all retired from the medical profession :) 



                                                    Our three minutes! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


